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Welcome to the latest newsletter.  
 
The children came back into school settled and ready to learn this week. 
 
We have seen lovely learning taking place right across school and lots of achievements. We 
received a very exciting email this week, we have been shortlisted by Chester Zoo in the 
‘Outstanding Conversation Initiate Awards’. This is a fantastic achievement for the school. 
We will attend the Gala Awards ceremony in July to find out if we receive an award.  
 
As the weather is getting warmer, can I please ask that all children come to school with a 
water bottle filled with cold water, a sun hat and sun cream already applied. You can 
purchase all day sun cream that only requires one application throughout the day.  Staff 
members will be unable to apply sun cream to individual children so this must be done 
before school. 
 
One little moan and groan (sorry). We are seeing several late children each day coming into 
school. During the time of 8.40-9.00 children are taking part in pre-teach sessions and 
interventions that supports them with their learning for the day. At 9am phonics and reading 
sessions begin all through school. If children arrive late this disrupts the start to their day, 
prevents them from completing morning interventions, disrupts the teacher’s delivery and 
therefore the learning of all other children. Lateness of one child can disrupt the whole class.  
 
Please ensure your child arrives in school by 8.50 at the latest to allow them a settled start 
and to respect other children’s learning time. Well done to the large majority of families who 
arrive on time every day.  
 
Our annual summer fair details are attached to this newsletter. Community members can 
purchase a stall for £5. No homemade food stalls please due to allergy awareness and health 
and safety.  
  
Have a fantastic week,  
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 

 
In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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What a lovely first week back in EYFS, the children were introduced to their new topic of Chester 
Zoo. We looked at who started the zoo, and what it looked like 90 years ago. We then received a 
special delivery covered in labels like 'handle with care'. The children listened carefully to the clues as 
to what was inside the box and made their guesses. They were correct, it was a little monkey! They 
have decided to name him 'Oreo chi chi' as he is black and white like an oreo biscuit!  The children 
then wrote their own clues for their own zoo boxes for friends to guess. We have also been working 
on counting backwards in Maths and spotting missing numbers in a sequence. On Friday the 
children completed their mile for the NSPCC, well done children! 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been immersing themselves in their new class text 'last tree in the city'. 
We have been ordering the story, putting noun phrases about the setting into sentences and 
thinking about how the characters feelings change throughout the story. In maths, we continued to 
learn about time and explored both digital and analogue clocks. We have also been recapping our 
understanding of numbers to 100 and number bonds to 10/20. In Spanish we have been learning 
the names for different body parts. In Science we have been continuing to look after our beans and 
peas that we planted before half term and filling in our plant diaries to show how they have grown 
and what we have done to help. We also went down to our allotment with Mrs price to do some 
weeding and replant some peas to ensure they have enough space to grow. 
Miss Sands  
This week the children have come back to school for the final half term really settled and ready to learn. We 
have started our new text, The Secret Sky Garden. The children will use this book as a model for our 
descriptive narrative. We have read a model text as well completed some short burst writing focusing on 
basic skills. In maths, we have started to learn to tell the time to the nearest minute. We have recapped on 
the hour, half past the hour as well as quarter to and quarter past. We have been practicing throughout the 
day. Please test your child when they are at home! In History, we have been looking at the Greek alphabet 
and the children have all written their names using it. We ended the week with our mile for the NSPCC. We 
sang, danced and even had a three-legged race around the golden mile. Don't forget the Year 4 
multiplication check is coming up so please encourage your child to practice at home!  
Mrs Price 
It has been a lovely first week back after the holidays. Everyone has worked really hard. We have been 
editing and improving our biographies in English, as well as upskilling our sentence writing. In Maths we have 
been sequencing time on analogue clocks and matching these to digital times, as well as identifying, 
describing and comparing 2D shapes. In Science we have been ensuring that we have a good understanding 
of why the skeleton is vital for humans. We also modelled the human digestive system using Weetabix, 
orange juice, water, a pair of tights and two paper cups. We linked this to healthy eating and discussed how 
eating a fibre rich diet and drinking lots of water is very important for a healthy digestive system. In History 
we continued to learn about our local area and compared population figures for Frodsham from the 
Domesday Book with the latest census information in 2021. We have had two visiting workshops this week: 
a Climate Change workshop where we learned about ways we can protect our environment  and a wellbeing 
workshop. Well done Desert Owls. 
Mrs Hayes 
This week Tawny Owls have started looking at geometry. KS1 children have been identifying 2D 
shapes, looking at and identifying their properties. They also moved onto looking at the difference 
between 2D and 3D shapes and using some language to describe. The KS2 children have been 
looking at angles, with a specific focus on right angles. The boys have understood the difference 
between right, acute and obtuse really well and have been able to play some angles games and 
show their understanding.  
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception:  Blake 
Year 1: Evie-May 

Year 2: Charlie 
Year 3: Leo 

Year 4: Esmai 
Year 5: Alex 
Year 6:  John 
RP: Prraveesh 

Nursery: Bella and Daisy 
Reception: Molly 
Year 1:   Roary 
Year 2:  Lucious 
Year 3: Stephen 
Year 4: Charlotte  
Year 5:  McKenzie 
Year 6:  Kian 
RP:  Louis 

Birthdays this week and last  
Bella (3) Daisy (3) Ruby (8) Jack (10) Harry (7)  
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Events for Summer  
 

Monday 5th June  School reopens  
Wednesday 7th June  Class Photographs in school.  

Monday 12th June 
Monday 10th and 
Tuesday 11th July  

Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Thursday 22nd June  Selection of Y3/4 children- Helsby Sports competition  
Tuesday 27th June  District sports event 6.00-8.00pm  
Friday 30th June  SCHOOL CLOSED- TEACHER INSET DAY  
Tuesday 4th and 

Wednesday 5th July  
Year 6 Helsby High open evening  

Thursday 6th July  School Nurse into school to peak to Y6 children  
Friday 7th July  Year 5/6 Young Enterprise day  
Friday 7th July  Year 3/4 Greek day  

Monday and Tuesday 
10th and 11th July  

Year 6 Helsby Transition Day s 
Rest of school- 2 day transition day into new classes  

Thursday 13th July  Whole school Careers day 
Friday 14th July  Year 5/6 Helsby Hill Walk  

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Tuesday 18th July  Class drop in session 3.30-4.30 pm  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 

 
 

Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  
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